
                                                                                                  
Prince of Peace Catholic Community  

Building & Grounds Minutes Monday, May 20, 2024 
 

Present:  Bernie Lotto, Deacon Jeff Prickette, Carl Juza, Bernie Skaletski, Ken Miller, Joann Miller, 

Roy Lindeman, Gerald Steinberger, Carla DeGrave, Jerry Skaletski 

Other Members: Bob Otten, Dale Fidler, Bob Klaus, Chris Nejedlo, 

Guests: Bob Seering, Mike Konop, Brad Beck 

 
• New Custodians – Mike Konop & Brad Beck were introduced as new custodians along 

with current custodian Bob Seering.  

• Eagle Scout Project: Jacob Mathys has developed a plan for his portion of the 

landscaping that he will be overseeing as part of his Eagle Scout Project.  Jacob, along 

with friends and Larry Van Rite, will be installing the landscape June 1, weather 

permitting. 

• Vesting Sacristy – Thanks to Carl J, Jeff Melotte, Bernie & Janet L for painting the Vesting 

Sacristy and hallway. 

• Rectory Wood Deck – We’ve decided not to stain the wood treated deck at this time. 

• Pine Grove Site Small Wood Shed- We have gotten approval to remove the wood shed 

on the west side of larger steel storage garage. Carl J will lead a group to demo and 

remove the materials. 

• Pine Grove Site Temporary Mausoleum – The storage racks will be removed and 

sold/given to a funeral home in Northern Wisconsin. Then we will need to clean the 

inside of the building. 

• Parish Center Lighting – Chris N will be installing a second light on the pole near the 

cemetery. Carl J will be furnishing the scaffold. Thanks to Carl J and Bernie S for 

straightening the light pole.  

• Landscape Plants and Mulch – Roy L will lead a small group to install the landscape 

plants on May 23. Carl J will recruit a group to mulch on May 28. 

• New Landscape Plants and Lawn Maintenance Group – Bernie L will recruit a group to 

monitor the watering of the new plants and lawn around the addition every day of the 

week unless it’s raining. 

• Paint Containers in Basement – Bernie L will go through the paint pails and determine 

what should be disposed. 



• 2024/2025 Budget – The B & G budget has been approved by Finance and Pastoral 

Council. A copy will be sent to each member. 

• 2024/2025 B & G Membership – No current changes to our committee membership or 

Resource Group 

• Ken Miller – A huge “Thank You” goes out to Ken (and Joann) for the role as our Project 

Overseer & Liaison for the new addition. He has devoted countless hours and expertise 

in order to ensure successful completion of the project. 

• Church Addition – Several outstanding items are being completed. Final inspection of 

elevator will take place May 28. 

• Next Meeting – To be determined. Committee meetings will be scheduled on the same 

night of the week in the next fiscal year.  

 

Reporter: Bernie Lotto 


